
Dodgeville Police Department Incident Report
111 W Merrimac ST Case Number:  
Dodgeville, WI 53533 Phone: (608) 935-3238

Date/Time Reported

10/30/2024  2:00 pm
Nature of Incident

Street Use Permit
Case Status

Closed
Date/Time Occurred

11/30/2024  4:30 PM  to  11/30/2024  7:30 PM
Case Outcome/Disposition

Closed
Location of Incident

Dodgeville Chamber of Commerce, 100 - 300 N Iowa ST, Dodgeville WI 53533

Assigned Units  Assign        Arrive        Clear

14:00Assigned Chief Brandon E Wilhelm DPD

Applicant

Dodgeville Chamber of Commerce, 338 N Iowa ST , Dodgeville, WI 53533  Phone: (608) 935-5993 
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Case Number:   continued Dodgeville Police Department

Street Use
10/30/2024Date of Report:Officer: Chief Brandon E Wilhelm

Street Use Permit Application 

Home for the Holidays Parade

Recommendations by:  Chief of Police Brandon E. Wilhelm

Event Date(s): November 30th, 2024 4:30 p.m-7:30 p.m.

Public Safety Impact

The use of mapped streets for this event causes minor to moderate issues of concern for Public Safety, due to the use of 
State Highway and the anticipated attendance of the event. Precautions listed throughout this application will assist in 
minimizing the concerns and may be utilized at future events of a similar nature. An Emergency Operations Plan has been 
created and will be disseminated and reviewed by Emergency Services prior to the event.

Traffic Movement

Barricades, detour signage, plow trucks and squad cars will be utilized to prevent traffic flow into the event area.

Other adjacent streets should have limited impact. Detour will be on Union St. via Walnut St. and Spring St.

Police Protection

This event will require police traffic control and/or presence. Five to six Officers will be utilized to ensure safety of the 
event.

Crowd Control

This function involving participants is of minor concern given the estimated crowd at this time. 

State Highway Closure

This regular application does include State Highway Use. State Highway Closure form was submitted for approval to the 
DOTon 10-31-2024.

Parking

Parking will not be permitted in the 100-300 block of N. Iowa St. starting at 4:00 p.m. 

Emergency Vehicle Access

Emergency vehicle access may be slightly delayed due to this event. Notification to Iowa County Emergency Management 
will be made 5 days prior to the event to ensure outside emergency services are aware of the detour route. The associated 
operations plan will dictate internal emergency vehicle access routes. 

Recommendation

It is my recommendation to the Dodgeville Common Council to approve a street use permit as anticipated.

END OF REPORT
Chief Brandon Wilhelm

DateOfficer Signature
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Case Number:   continued Dodgeville Police Department
DateSupervisor Signature
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